4@7 Washington County

DIVISION OF ENGINEERING

ADDENDUM NO. 2
TO: Interested Parties
FROM: Eric Miklosovich,
Project Manager, Division of Engineering
DATE: Wednesday, December 8, 2021
RE: Leitersburg-Smithsburg Road Stream Restoration Along Little Grove Creek

Contract No. DR-LS-230-12
Project No. 12-230

Acknowledge receipt of this Addendum No. 2 by signing in the space provided below and
returning with your Bid.

Failure to sign and return with your Bid may subject the Bidder to disqualification. This
Addendum No. 2 forms a part of the Bid Documents, it supplements and modifies them as
outlined herein.

This Addendum No. 2 consists of _3 pages, including this page and attachments.

I hereby acknowledge receipt of Addendum No. 2:

By: Date
Signed Name
Typed Name
Title
For:
Firm
80 West Baltimore Street | Hagerstown, MD 21740-6003 | I: 240.313.2460 711

WWW.WASHCO-MD.NET



ADDENDUM NO. 2

Leitersburg-Smithsburg Road Stream Restoration Along Little Grove Creek
Contract No. DR-LS-230-12
Project No. 12-230

Date Issued: December 8, 2021 Bids Due: December 22, 2021
3:00pm

The following addendum material is hereby made a part of the Bid Documents. Please note the
following changes, information, and/or instructions in connection with the proposed work and
submit proposals accordingly.

— F &
Eric Miklosovich
Project Manager
Division of Engineering

By Authority of:
Board of County Commissioners
Washington County, Maryland

AW,

Scott Hobbs, P.E.
Director
Division of Engineering




ADDENDUM NO. 2

Leitersburg-Smithsburg Road Stream Restoration Along Little Grove Creek

To:
Item 1.01

Item 1.02

Contract No. DR-LS-230-12
Project No. 12-230

Interested Parties

QUESTIONS THAT WERE SUBMITTED BY WEDNESDAY,
DECEMBER 1, 2021 (4:30 PM): shall be incorporated into the Bid Documents.

Question 1 — Bayl.and Consultants & Designers, Inc.:

The US Army Corps of Engineers and MDE will likely require stream restoration
monitoring to document functional uplift and long-term stability for up to five
years post-construction to satisfy permit requirements. Should this monitoring
effort be included in the bid?

Response:
Yes, five (5) year post-construction monitoring should be included in the bid

price to satisfy permitting requirements.

Question 2 — Meadville Land Service, Inc.:

Given the fact that this stream is a Use III stream, the project will be reviewed by
the USACE Baltimore District which will, likely, require additional permitting
time. The additional permitting time may only allow for a 1- or 2-month
construction window prior to the closure start date. If the construction of the
project would need to continue in May at the end of the closure period, would the
number of consecutive calendar days utilized be paused during the closure period
to avoid liquidated damages for a 7-month duration?

Response:
See Response 3 of Addendum #1 Questions.

The Invitation to Bid referenced a public bid opening in a conference room at 80
West Baltimore Street Hagerstown Maryland. In lieu of a public bid opening a
teleconference will be held. All interested parties are invited to hear a reading of
the bids. Those bidders who wish to hear a reading of the bids shall call 240-313-
2460 to receive instructions prior to the bid opening. Bids received after this time
will be returned unopened. Inquiries regarding this bid should be directed toward
the email ECBidQuestions@washco-md.net or Fax 240-313-2401.

END ADDENDUM No. 2





